
Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund (NIIF) update noted etc – 
Funding approved – Request to Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, 
Regeneration and Sustainability. 
 
9 With reference to the minutes of 1st April 2025, there was submitted a report 
by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability (NRS) 
providing an update on the Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund (NIIF) 
programme, advising a progress update in relation to the NIIF, including proposals 
submitted for estimate and a summary of committed spend and actual spend for the 
ward, as detailed in tables 1 and 3. 
 
After consideration, the Partnership 
 
(1) noted the report; 

 
(2) agreed the proposals and spend to date, as detailed in the reports; and 

 
(3) approved the estimate for the work to be programmed on the following 

projects:- 
 
(a) 11-014 - £97,000 to replace damaged cobbles at Hillhead Steps and 

Clarendon Street; and 
 

(b) 11-020 - £5,500 for the installation of a permanent camera at North 
Woodside Road; and 

 
(4) requested that 

 
(a) 11-018 – Ross MacPhail, NRS contact Nicola Bell, Group Manager, 

Traffic and Road Safety, NRS to confirm who would be responsible for 
the costs to replace the traffic signal on Great Western Road, with an 
update to be provided at the next meeting of the Partnership; and 
 

(b) a re-deployable CCTV camera at Hillhead Steps and Ruskin Lane be 
costed and taken forward for installation. 

 
 


